
Principalôs note: 
 

 
Kia ora whanau! 
 
With the end of the school year speeding towards us the staff have been reflecting on the year that 
has been, and the biggest discussion point at the moment for us as a team, is how disconnected 
we feel from you all, our Salford School Whanau. 
 
The morning chats, discussions, check ins, smiley greetings, laughs at the crazy and funny things the children say 
and do, the quick wee celebrations and sharing of successes, and just general presence of you all in the school. 
This year has been hard because of the lack of this connection with you all. 
 
Despite the craziness that has been 2021, we have had a lot of reason to celebrate.  We love celebrating student 
achievement inside and outside of school but also those of staff. 
 
We all extend heartfelt congratulations to Mrs Russell and Riki who welcomed a beautiful baby boy to their 
family recently.  Mrs Russell and the baby are doing well and enjoying time together.  We are looking  
forward to meeting the baby in due course. 
 
Ms Soper also finished work at Salford School last Friday to begin her maternity leave.  We eagerly await news of 
her baby and wish her all the best for this time. 
 
End of Year 
We have been very fortunate this year to have only missed out on two events for the children. One being the choir 
festival and the second being the Year 5 trip to the Science Roadshow.  All other events have managed to take 
place (with changed conditions) in some form or other.  
 
Our Year 6 Road Patrol children are having their own pool party time, as a thank you for their road patrol service 
(rain, hail, wind and sun) and getting everyone across the road safely.  Not quite the same as the Orange Day  
Parade but still a great óthank youò treat. 
 
Our annual Christmas Carol whanau evening is sadly a casualty this year, due to limited numbers being allowed on 
site, but we are looking forward to planning something early on next year to have everyone connecting again.   
This will of course be determined by COVID expectations. 
 
The introduction of the Traffic Light System brings no change at this time for schools and their pandemic  
management. The staff and students are preparing our end of year values assemblies and our Year 6 leavers  
assemblies to work in with these rules.  We appreciate this is upsetting for whanau but the children will have all the 
usual traditional elements of these assemblies, (plus a few extras) with an adjusted audience. 
 
We will live stream all assemblies through the school face book page, and also record these as well.  Elements of 
the assemblies will also be shared separately through school media as well for you to access and view easily. 
Time frames for these events will be shared with you closer to the time. 
 
Gymnastics Festival 
Congratulations to the teams of students who took part in the Gymnastics Festival this year.  Each team achieved an 
Elite Grading which is the highest grading that can be achieved.  
 
Tu meke to Paige, Michaela, Alison, Ashleigh, Eden, Caitlyn, Jordyn, Athena-Jean, Charlotte, Emma, Evie, Hollie L, 
Hollie R, Molly, Bianca, Brianna, Olivia, Kyra, Aria, Iva and Lihne for their mahi and achievement. 
 
Lost Property 
 
We have an amount of lost property (particularly shoes).  Later this 
week all unnamed and unclaimed items will be hung on the front 
fence line (like a washing line) for checking and collection. This will 
be done on a day where there is no rain and the wind is mild.  
 
A message will be shared on Facebook and Hero to let you know 
when this will be. 
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End of Year Reporting 
Next Friday 10

th
 December Hero will have the final posts and achievement graphs for your child for 2021. These will 

be opened up for you after school.  If you are having difficulty accessing Hero please get in touch so that we can 
support you with this.  Hero is our formal school reporting method. 
 
Dunedin Symphony Orchestra Visit 
We were very fortunate to have 6 members of the Dunedin Symphony Orchestra come to school and perform for 
students.  We had been 60 and 70 children enjoying the live music and learning about instruments between 11:30 
and 12:30 today.  A very special opportunity, which the children (and staff) who attended, thoroughly enjoyed. 
 
BYODð2022 
BYOD is recommended in Years 4 ï 6 at Salford School.  
For 2022 with having Year 3 / 4 composite classes,  BYOD will be optional for Year 3 students.   This allows BYOD 
teaching and learning programmes to operate in the classrooms with the support of, but not relying on school  
devices.  
 
We simply do not have enough resources for all students to learn in this manner.   Information regarding device 
guidance will be shared in the near future, however chrome books are  
recommended. 
 
Swimming 
Thank you to the whanau members who have supported with swimming so far this year.  We are fortunate to still be 
able to go ahead with our swimming sessions and support with this programme is always necessary.  This year it is 
challenging with the limited numbers of helpers we can have.  Thank you to the whanau members who have offered 
their support to help all children at the pool.  
 
We need some more helpers for swimming next week.  Please let your childôs class teacher know if you are  
available (helpers need to be vaccinated with evidence provided to the office, and masks are to be worn at the pool 
at all times) to help, so that they can work out numbers etc. 
 
Market Day 
We are getting closer to sharing all of our Market Day items with you. There are lots of fabulous items being created 
this week with all classrooms very busy getting ready.  We will post some snippets of products on Hero and  
Facebook over the next few days. 
 
We will also be in touch regarding ordering and purchasing later in the week.  Very exciting learning with trial and 
error, testing and retesting, problem solving and patience all part of this technology product design process. 
 
óHe waka eke noaô 
We are all in this together. 
 
Nga mihi nui 
 
Sarah Gibbs 
Tumuaki / Principal Salford School 

From the Board of Trustees 
 
Kia ora e te whanau 
 
As we are fast approaching the end of the School year, Iôd ask people to consider paying the School 
donation.  Thank you to those families that have.  Currently, $21,296.00.  The donation helps the 
School provide extra resources and opportunities to all our students.  Every little bit helps. 
 
Thank you to our community for respecting the rules around Alert Level 2.  It has been difficult for  
everyone and we appreciate it means missing out on some activities- students and parents 
alike.  The staff are doing their best in these unprecedented times; thank you for your cooperation. 
 
Thank you to those who completed the community survey. We will be discussing this at our next 
Board meeting and will look to see how we can incorporate the responses into our goals for 2022. 
 
Kind Regards 
Mary. 
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WHATôS ON 

2021 Accounts: 
 

As we draw to the close of our  school year for 2021, we also draw a 
close on our financial year.  School accounts operate January to  
December in a calendar year.   
 

Families you will assist the school with the preparations for their end of 
year if all accounts can be cleared by the 31st of  December.   
 

Iôm sure you are all very busy, but weôd appreciate if you could take a 
moment and look over your latest statement when you get a chance.  
 

Please let us know if you have any questions.  

https://www.subwayexpress.co.nz/
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